January 16, 2024

Council meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Varner at Mulga Town Hall.

Members present: Lisa Armstrong, Lelan Taylor, Chandra Gage and Jeremy Dauvis.

Visitors present: Brenda Jordan and Rachel Davis.

Invocation by Lelan Taylor, followed by The Pledge of Allegiance.

Lelan Taylor makes a motion to approve the January 2, 2014 minutes with the correction made to

Lelan Taylor’s name, second by Chandra Gage. Roll call vote:

District 1:
District 2:
District 3:
District 4:

District 5:

Mayor:

District 1:

District 2:

District 3:

Mayor:

District 4:

Mayor:

District 4:

District 5:

Mayor:

Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes

Yes

Nothing

There is trash on 308 3™ Ave.

There are little dogs running wild and being disruptive to the community on 3 Ave.
204 Forest Ave. needs to be cleaned up.

We have previously sent a letter and it has been turned over to the attorney.
Who got the cars moved?

The sheriff’s dept.

If anyone has any ideas for different things to put on the sign get with Lee.
There is no dead end sign on Railroad.

There is a house at 217 and 221 Lakeshore that needs to be cleaned up.
Drop Box: Mail will not push trough. It gets stuck on the bag.

We will look into that.

The public auction of the properties should be soon. Appropriate notice will be given.



WASP Inventory program: the cost is $3,790. It is a web-based program with a bar code printer and

scanner. We are also looking at adding more shelving in the parts room

Lelan Tayor makes a motion to approve the purchase of the WASP inventory program, second by Jeremy

Davis. Roll call vote:

District 1:
District 2:
District 3:
District 4:

District 5:

Mayor:

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

We purchased a new inducer motor for the heating unit in the fire dept. for $140.00 from Hinkle

Metal.

Bill for approval were read by the clerk.

Lisa Armstrong makes a motion to approve the bills. Second by Lelan Taylor. Roll call vote:

District 1:
District 2:
District 3:
District 4:

District 5:

Mayor:

Mayor:

Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes

Yes

Phillip is the auditor. The two audits that we were behind on have now been completed.
The draft has been signed off on and we should be getting the final hard copy soon.

We met with Alabama Power to discuss changing all the street lights to LED lights.

We will save about $288 on our bill each month. We have to sign a contract to do this.



We will need the council’s approval to do this.

Chandra Gage makes a motion to sign a contract with Alabama Power to change all the street lights to
LED. Second by Lisa Armstrong. Roll call vote:

District 1: Yes

District 2: Yes

District 3: Yes

District 4: Yes

District 5: Yes

Mayor: Yes

Mayor: The two water projects that we have coming up (the one at minor and the one at
Crocker rd.) There is a right of way issue that needs to be solved before signing a
contract.

At the February council meeting there will be a Q and A session on these projects.
Jeremy Davis makes a motion to adjourn. Second by Lisa Armstrong. All in favor.

Respectfully Submitted:

P

W Keith Varner

Mayor
Attest

AQW

Melissa Freeman

Town Clerk



